






























Board Minutes January 22, 2024 

19 

Dr. Daniel presented the following recommendation concerning the Electrical PPI Projects 

2024: 

RECOMMENDATION:  It was recommended that the Board approve the following construction 

contract for the 2024 Electrical PPI Projects: 

Service Electric of Allen County, Inc. 

Base Bid........................................................................................................................ $116,500 

Alternate 1 (Exterior Lighting at Holland & Lincoln Elementary Schools) ................... $36,980 

Alternate 2 (Exterior Lighting at St. Joe & Shambaugh Elementary Schools) ............... $21,200 

Total Contract miscellaneous renovations .................................................................... $174,680 

RELATED INFORMATION:  The project includes partial interior and exterior lighting replacements 

in seven schools, hand dryer replacements in three schools and a fire alarm system replacement at 

Fairfield Elementary School. Primary Engineering designed the project. The project is funded from the 

Operations Fund, which is identified in the Capital Projects Plan and is within the program budget. 

Project specifications require the work to be complete by August 1, 2024. 

Director of Facilities, Darren Hess was available to answer questions. 

Contractor 

Jace 

Electric, Inc. 

Kissinger 

Electric, Inc. 

Service Electric of 

Allen County, Inc. 

Base Bid $127,000 $169,385 $116,500 

Alternate 1 $56,600 $44,080 $36,980 

Alternate 2 $36,750 $29,970 $21,200 

Recommendation $220,350 $243,435 $174,680 

A motion was made by Anne Duff, seconded by Rohli Booker, that the recommendation 

concerning the Electrical PPI Projects 2024 be approved.  Roll Call:  Ayes, unanimous; nays, none. 

Dr. Daniel presented the following recommendation concerning the Flooring Replacement 

Project 2024:  

RECOMMENDATION:  It was recommended that the Board approve the following construction 

contract for the 2024 Flooring Replacement Project: 

RELATED INFORMATION: The project includes partial flooring replacements at eight buildings. 

Bona Vita Architecture designed the project. The project is funded from the Operations Fund, which is 

identified in the Capital Projects Plan and is within the program budget. Project specifications require 

the work to be complete by August 1, 2024. 

Director of Facilities, Darren Hess will be available to answer questions. 

Contractor 

Jack Laurie 

Floors, LLC 

Strahm Building 

Solutions 

Base Bid $206,900 $212,359 

Alternate 1 $13,900 $13,256 

Recommendation $220,800 $225,615 
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